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The Honorable Eric Garcetti 
Mayor, City of Los Angeles 
City Hall, Room 303 
Los Angeles, California 90012

Attention Mandy Morales

Dear Honorable Mayor:

DONATION OF COMPUTER EQUIPMENT, TABLETS, HARDWARE AND 
SOFTWARE, VALUED AT $42,488.31, FROM THE LOS ANGELES POLICE 
FOUNDATION, FOR THE FAMILY JUSTICE CENTER EXPANSION AND 
ENHANCEMENT INITIATIVE, FOR THE BENEFIT OF THE LOS ANGELES POLICE 
DEPARTMENT, AND THE CITY OF LOS ANGELES

RE:

At the regular meeting of the Board of Police Commissioners held Tuesday, August 25, 2015, the 
Board APPROVED the Department’s report relative to the above matter.

The Board requests, subject to your approval, that this matter be forwarded to City Council for their 
approval.

Respectfully,

BOARD OF POLICE COMMISSIONERS

V/ sOJirA/

MARIA SILVA
Commission Executive Assistant II
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TO: The Honorable Board of Police Commissioners

5
FROM: Chief of Police

SUBJECT: APPROVAL OF NON-MONETARY DONATION

RECOMMENDED ACTION

That the Board of Police Commissioners APPROVE the Department’s Report and 
TRANSMIT to the Mayor and City Council for ACCEPTANCE the donation of 
computer equipment, tablets, hardware and software for the Family Justice Center 
Expansion and Enhancement Initiative.

1.

AMOUNT/VALUE:DONOR INFORMATION: ITEMS:

Los Angeles Police Foundation (#043-15) Computer equipment, 
Ms. Cecilia Glassman, Executive Director tablets, hardware and 
515 South Flower Street, Suite 1680 
Los Angeles, California 90071 
(213) 489-4636

$42,488.31

software

DISCUSSION l

The donation is for the benefit of the Los Angeles Police Department (Department) and the 
City of Los Angeles (City). The Los Angeles Police Foundation will provide the equipment to 
augment the Family Justice Center (FJC) at the Department’s North Hollywood and Mission 
Areas. As part of the initiative, the Department will also work in collaboration with forensic 
nurse examiners from Northridge Hospital, Center for Assault Treatment Services, advocates 
from Strength United, and Jewish Family Services to develop and implement a comprehensive 
community outreach and education program that focuses on victim wellness and safety planning. 
The approval of this donation benefits the City by providing immediate crisis intervention and 
emergency assistance for the victims at the onset of the abusive event and continues throughout 
the investigative and judicial process. It increases victim safety and victim cooperation from the 
initial investigation through prosecution. Furthermore, it decreases recidivism and improves the 
perception of the Department by domestic violence victims.

On July 24,2015, Karen Bottancino, Information Technology Bureau, approved the equipment 
for use by the Department. The equipment will be maintained and supported by the FJC lead 
agency, California State University at Northridge, and Strength United. No expressed or implied 
commitments or promises were made to the donor or representatives of the donor. The donor 
will not receive any preferential treatment, endorsement, or recommendation; and the donor is 
not allowed the use of any Department patents.



The Honorable Board of Police Commissioners
Page 2
1.10

Administrative Services Bureau has reviewed the donation and determined that it has been 
submitted in accordance with Section 5.467 et seq. of the Los Angeles Administrative Code, 
which provides for the receipt and acceptance of donations to the Department.

If you have any questions, please contact Sergeant Alora Pema, Commander’s Aide, 
Administrative Services Bureau, at (213) 486-7060.

Respectfully,

CIIARLIEJBE' 
Chief of/Police


